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RAE Equality Impact Assessment
1. As you know, in relation to our equality duties under the RAE, we took practical steps to implement the RAE 2008 Code by writing to all faculty who were eligible for the RAE to submit, in confidence, a letter setting out any personal, special circumstances which, in their view, had impacted on their ability to produce 4 publications (e.g. maternity leave; illness; disability).
2. As a result of this action,  again as you know, four members of faculty who were initially to be excluded from the RAE were in fact included when their particular cases were considered.
3. In addition to this pre-submission action, we have now completed the equality profile of those faculty who were included in the RAE and those who were not. In line with the University’s public sector duties, the profile has been completed by gender, ethnicity and disability. A copy of the profile is attached.
4. By way of comment on the profile, please see the following points:

· The gender and ethnicity data do not show any particular adverse impact on female or black & minority ethnic staff who were excluded relative to the total number per group in comparison with excluded male and white staff.
· However, the impact on disabled staff appears greater although the absolute number of staff who have declared a disability is small. 

· I have looked further into the disability data and am able to say that, of the three exclusions, one person was excluded on grounds of strategic fit relative to the UoA and therefore disability cannot have been a factor that contributed to the non-submission. Of the other two, one was excluded on quality grounds and the other on grounds of quantity. Neither of these two individuals made a personal, special circumstances case (i.e. as in point 1 above) for special consideration in relation to their disability. 
5. There is a separate action from the disability data which is for HR to encourage more staff to declare whether they consider themselves to have a disability as the number of “unknowns”  is large and will certainly include some disabled staff. (NB this information is collected for new joiners; it is likely to be longer serving staff – i.e. those employed before the introduction of the Disability Discrimination Act – who have not declared because this information would not have been sought from them).
6. The profile, plus an oral commentary in line with the above, was discussed at the Equality & Diversity Committee of Council on 14 February 2008. That Committee requested that the information be passed to you on behalf of the RAE Strategy Group. 

Jane Summerville
